UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
December 1, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Rhonda Gross.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of the November 3, 2011 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that the Craft Fair made $300 more than last year about $5,000 in profit. There was a motion to move $2,000 from the General Operating Fund in to the Scholarship Fund. The motion was seconded and passed. We also paid for the Homecoming Fireworks and renewed our Raffle License.  The next student account statements will be sent out during the first week of January. There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 11/30/11 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger was not present but left the following report: November News:  Last month we picked out solos for Solo & Ensemble and started working on the pieces we are doing for small ensembles as well.   Each student who is doing a solo should be looking online for recordings and videos of their songs.  

December News:     We are in winter concert mode with our concert 2 weeks away!

The Concert is December 15, 2011, at 7:30pm at the Oak Creek Centennial Church (on Puetz and Howell)

Call times:  (make sure you eat before you arrive on site. Bring water with you.)

Chamber Chorus:  5:30 pm              Treble Choir:  6:00 pm               Concert Choir: 6:30 pm

The house will open at 7pm. We will be asking for donations again to cover the cost of the space rental.

I need a few parent volunteers to help put up and stay at a donation table before and after the concert.  I would also like some other parents to help with some set-up related things Email me if you are able to volunteer that night!
Mr. Hull was not present.
Mrs. Umhoefer reported that first Jazz Ensemble concert went well. There was a  Culvers Night held on the same night as the concert and she does not know how well it did yet. The main office is starting to process the tux pants refunds in mid-December. The Winter Band concert is Wednesday, December 14th at 7:30 pm (not 7:00 pm that is on the school website). Call time is 6:45 pm and the tux shirts and bow ties will be in next week. The girls will wear concert black. There was a motion to give the band $200 for pizza on January 13th when the 8th grade band is invited to play along with the pep band at a basketball game. The motion was seconded and passed. Pep band updates are on the band website.
New Business:      
Clothing Fundraiser: The directors have talked with Adam the representative from All-Star Sportwear. He will meet with Mrs. Umhoeffer next Tuesday. He is going to set up a website for orders. There are a lot of options and Adam will have prices at the meeting. 
Jazz Cabaret: There was a brief meeting of the committee right before the UMPS meeting. The Jazz Cabaret will be February 18, 2012. The theme is “Hollywood”. There will be three meetings held at Cheri Stein’s house: Jan. 15th, Jan 29th and Feb 12th, each meeting should be about an hour. Volunteers are needed for concessions and this year there will be a home-cooked meal for the over 100 performers.

Fundraising Ideas: A potential fundraiser could be the selling of buttons with the student’s picture on them. There are some schools that sell them for their marching band and parents (and others) wear the pin at the competitions. The buttons sell for $5 and if there is a button making machine we could borrow, they are pretty cheap to make (under $1). It is believed that someone in the school district has one.

Another idea was to raffle off the marching band and/or jazz ensemble for a personal performance. The marching band would play a few selections outside a home or business (space may be an issue). The jazz ensemble could play for a half hour at a home or holiday party.
Old Business:      
Cookie Walk: The Cookie Walk will be held on December 17, 2011 in the cafeteria. There were flyers for volunteers on the sign-in table. There was something in the paper about the Cookie Walk. We are going to get some signs up in the neighborhood. Cookies can be dropped off on Thursday or Friday at school to your director or on Saturday morning. Last year we had plenty of cookies, now we just need lots of customers.
Bowl-a-thon: The bowl-a-thon is scheduled for January 22, 2012, at Motion Plus Lanes in Cudahy (located at Carpenter and Packard). The lanes are being donated by the owner. Rhonda met with the owner and it was decided only students who turn in their pledge sheets will be able to bowl. There are 16 lanes and there can be up to 5 bowlers per lane. The sponsors will either pledge a set amount or so much per pin with the total series being used as the pin count. They do not have automatic scoring machines and there may need to be a parent to help keep the students scoring accurately. The bowling would start between 11:00 am and noon. Rhonda is looking into having small ‘prizes’ for things like best bowler, worst bowler, etc.
California Trip 2012:  The band will be doing a concert performance, not a marching performance. The directors are looking at getting polo shirts instead of the souvenir t-shirts – then the polos and black pants would be the “uniform”. The directors will get back to us. The second trip payment is due December 9th and is $500. If you have your balance sheet, please turn it in with your payment.
Craft Fair: The Craft Fair was a success. The only complaint was that there were some traffic flow problems reported by the vendors where the music groups were performing. Everyone enjoys the music, but with parents and others standing and watching it is hard for customers to get to the vendors. Next year there needs to be a change. 
Colonel Pops/Kringle Fundraiser: The popcorn orders have been turned in, although there were a lot of late orders turned in. We almost doubled our order from last year. We are still hoping for the December 14th delivery, but will not get verification of the delivery until early next week. Denise Remsza is taking care of the kringle orders. There is $3.50 profit on each kringle. We are hoping to get the same delivery date for the kringles as for the popcorn.
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:28 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
